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The Early Years staff are so proud of all of our nursery and reception       
children who have completed a wonderful Autumn Term at school. 

This week the children (and adults) have enjoyed several festive and          
celebratory activities, including enjoying their delicious Christmas dinner on 
Monday, enjoying a Christmas party on Wednesday afternoon and          
participating in a number of Christmas crafts and winter themed tasks and 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

A special thank you to Pauline and the team at Educaterers for a      
fabulous Christmas dinner on Monday. The children all enjoyed a      
delicious hot dinner and home made dessert and we all had a lot of 
festive fun! 

Where does a snow man go to 

dance? 

To a snowball 

Summer 

What happens when you eat Christ-

mas decorations?  

Youget tinsilitus! 

Isla 
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What a busy last week of term we have had in 
Year 1 and 2! 

 We started the week with an exciting visit from 
The Gaydon Fire Service, who delivered a safety 
talk to the children. The children learned about 
the importance of smoke alarms, how to stay 
safe in a smoke filled room using the 'stop, drop 
and roll' technique and how to raise the alarm in 
the event of a fire. They also got a special        
invitation to sit inside the fire engine and learned 
about the types of tools and equipment used by 
the firefighters.  

The children have also been very busy working 
with volunteers, Cathy Stacey and Emma Hills to 
plant new trees in our forest schools area. This 
enabled them to consolidate their learning about 
trees from our previous topic 'The Enchanted 
Woodland.' They were keen to ask questions such 
as "Is this tree deciduous or evergreen?" and 
"How tall will they grow?" to find out more 
about the types of trees they were planting.  

In class the children have been learning about 
space rockets as part of our topic 'Moon Zoom.' 
This week they learned to make air propelled 
rockets, by folding paper and inserting a straw. 
Following this they took part in an investigation 
to find out 'Which is the best sheet material to 
make a rocket out of?' We tested a range of 
rockets made from; foil, card, tissue paper and 
wrapping paper, by launching them from an air 
propelled pump to find out which would fly the 
furthest. The children concluded that the rocket 
made from the lightest paper, the tissue paper, 
made the best material for an air propelled     
rocket.  
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In music, the children  in Years 3 and 4 have been working on a project this term that required them 
to create artwork, poetry, and music inspired by a piece of orchestral music. The children listened to 
the orchestral performance of ‘A Bao A Qu’ from Anthology of Fantastic Zoology. Afterwards, they 
were asked, "What was that music describing?" Then it was explained that it described an imaginary 
animal.  

In groups, the children were tasked with creating their own imaginary animal by thinking of a real 
animal (tarantula) and then thinking of a second contrasting animal (elephant). They were          
encouraged to divide these words up so that they could see the syllables, and then choose syllables 
from both words to put together, creating a new word. For example: ‘TU-LA-PHANT.’  

Next, the children were asked to think about the animals they had created and write down the      
following about them: three colours, three things the animal does, three sounds the animal makes, 
three emotions the animal feels, three things in the animal’s world (i.e., its home, food, view), and 
three other characteristics. Then they were challenged to fashion these words into a three-line poem 
about their animal.  

Finally, they turned the imaginary animals into music using a range of instruments. They had to 
choose three things that their creature does and invent a short musical sound (motif) for each of 
these things. They put these short sounds together to create a brief piece that describes their animal, 
thinking carefully about the order.  
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This week the children in year 5/6 were visited by the Warwickshire Fire and Rescue 
Service.  During this hour session the children refreshed and built upon their existing 
knowledge and understanding of fire safety behaviour and was intended to develop 
their awareness and response. 

 

They looked not only at fire safety, but also at accident and hazard spotting around 
the home. By the end of the session,  the children were able to talk about causes of 
fire, how to be lessen the likelihood of causing a fire in their homes, what to do if 
they were in a fire or saw a fire and why hoax calls are so dangerous.  

 

I can see that there are 
too many plugs for that 
one socket.  That could 
cause a fire! 

The blanket is hanging over the electric 
heater.  That is a fire hazard! 

You should never leave anything 
charging on your bed. It gets hot 
and could cause a fire! 



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

We wish all of our lovely children and their families a restful winter break. 

Thank you to all of our wonderful parents for the support that you have 
given us during 2023 and the kind words and messages at the end of this 
year.  

It an absolute pleasure to work with such a wonderful group of children and 
they have all worked exceptionally hard this term.  We have been delighted 
to welcome many new children to our growing school and have enjoyed 
some wonderful opportunities this term including our superb Christmas the-
atre visits, our very own performance of The Dinky Donkey,  Bonfire Night 
Bingo, the start of our Coding club, some wonderful trips and many other 
exciting events.  We have lots more planned for 2024 so are already      
looking forward to the new year. 

I want to express my gratitude to all the staff members in our school.  We 
are very lucky to have such a skilled, hard working and dedicated team who 
all go well over and above to support our children and families.  

We look forward to welcoming you back in 2024, term starts on        
Tuesday 9th January. 

Festive wishes, 

Jill Manley 



 

 

Nursery & Reception 

Mrs Manley and Mrs Hartley have chosen Honey as their class 
learning hero this week. Honey was able to write Christmas 
themed CVC words using her phonic knowledge. She also   
impressed us with a fantastic reindeer drawing. Well done   
Honey! 

Years 1 & 2 

Our hero this week is John for having a fantastic attitude to his work in 
school. He completes tasks with enthusiasm and always puts 100%   
effort into his presentation. This week he has also shown amazing 
peer support, helping others in class and being a positive role     

model. Well done John!   

Years 3 & 4 

Miss Singh has chosen Stefan as this week's hero for            
demonstrating excellent concentration and for pushing himself to 
improve. Stefan has written a Christmas story with great      

effort, focusing on adding details and writing at length. He 
has included fronted adverbials, dialogue, and similes,    

really adding to the imagination of the reader. 
 

Years 5 & 6 

Mrs Cox has chosen Hasya for her Hero this week.  Hasya is always 
kind and helpful to other children in school and is a super         
learner in class, concentrating on new skills and persisting when 
things are a challenge.  Well done, Hasya. 
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Unfortunately, we still have an unacceptable number of pupils for whom attendance and 
punctuality is causing concern.   

Our school monitoring records show a clear correlation between children with poor            
attendance and those that do not make the academic progress that we aim for. 

Children should be in school every day (the school day begins at 8.55am and they should 
be ready to enter the classroom at this time).   

Children should attend school every day and should still attend if they feel tired or are a  
little ‘under the weather’. Sibling and family illness is not an acceptable reason for      
absence. For more serious or contagious illnesses (vomiting bugs, diarrhoea, chicken pox 
etc.) then any absence from school should be reported (by telephone or  email) to the 
school office.     
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Article 18 Article 18 Parental responsibilities  






